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Dates for your diary
Wednesday 15 February
6pm Board Meeting

Thursday 16 February
Seniors Camp Out - Overnight

Monday 20 February
9.00am Road Patrol Refresher Trg
9.30am Whenuapai Swimming Sports

Wednesday 22 February
Cyber Safety Education

Tuesday 07 March
Year 5/6 NW Teeball

Thursday 09 March
Year 7/8 - NW Softball

Monday 13 March
Year 6-8 - NW Swimming

Tuesday 21 March
Year 7/8 Cricket

Wednesday 22 March
6pm Board Meeting

Thursday 23 March
Year 5-8 - NW Softball

Sunday 26 March
Shore-to-Shore Fun Run

Friday 31 March
Year 7/8 - NW Tag

Wednesday 5 April
Year 7/8 - NW Tennis

Thursday 6 April
Last day of Term 1

koutou,
Welcome to the 2023 school year.

school on Friday.

The weather has affected so many, in such a short period of time. Our thoughts and well wishes 
are with everyone who has been impacted by extreme storms over the past couple of months. 
Experts have stated that it is going to take months, if not years, for Auckland to complete all of the 
required repairs and upgrades. In the meantime, we are going to continue as planned providing 
outstanding learning opportunities for our tamariki.
Some of the standouts in my 2023 calendar are:

Year 7 and 8 camp-out at school
Year 5-8 Camp
Our own Whenuapai School Year 7 & 8 Technology programme
Garden to Table programme for Years 5 - 8 https://gardentotable.org.nz/
Opening our Senior Campus at Trig Road
I am also looking forward to seeing our staff continue to develop and refine our Reading, 
Writers Toolbox and Prime Math programmes.  

In 2022 our school results in the core subjects were:
In Reading 81.45% of students At or Above expectation
In Writing 82.57% of students At or Above expectation
In Mathematics 89.79% of students At or Above expectation

Whilst we are proud of our results we know, as a school, we have to keep striving to ensure all 
tamariki experience success and meet their academic goals. Education is a partnership and we look 
forward to working with you to support your tamariki and their learning journey.
Earthworks on our Whenuapai School Senior Campus are well underway. Progress has been 
slowed by the weather but they are still on track for a Term 3 opening. There is still lots of planning 
work happening behind the scenes, last week we got to choose the colours for the astroturf -
super exciting. Please keep an eye on our school website for updates - CLICK HERE.

   
Our school continues to grow at a steady pace. We have started the year with 503 students on our 
roll - the largest starting numbers we have experienced. We warmly welcome all of our new 
students and their w to Whenuapai School. You may have noticed that every available space 
is being used as a classroom so we are having to plan very carefully. We already have a number of 
students who have pre-enrolled to start later in the year. If you have or know of any children who 
will be starting at Whenuapai School this year please let us know. This information will help us to 
ensure that space and teaching are available when they will be needed.
I like this quote by Henry Ford and think it is appropriate for the start of the school year:

Have a great week!
, 

Adam Cels

Whenuapai School
Airport Road, Auckland
New Zealand
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Linewize 24/7 Filtering on Any Network, At all Times

Whenuapai School is committed to ensuring that students engage in safe 
and effective digital learning. As part of our proactive approach to the 
safety and well-being of our students, we are deploying 
Linewize Education services to fulfil our duty of care to protect school IT. 
So, what does this mean?

Schools have a duty of care commitment to protect school IT. This 
includes school owned and managed devices and school Google 
accounts. Therefore, where applicable, the school will deploy the 
Linewize Education software called Connect, to all school owned and 
managed devices, and to all school Google accounts. The software will 
activate only when students are logged into school managed devices, or 
on unmanaged BYOD when the school Google account is used and 
synced. During school time tamariki are expected to use their school 
google account - studentname@whenuapai.school.nz

With the above configurations in place, Connect will filter and monitor 
online activity on any network, 24/7. This data may be used by the 

On unmanaged BYOD - if the 
you do not wish for your child/family to be filtered or monitored outside 
of school hours it is recommended to sign out of the school account and 
sign into Chrome using a personal Google account or in 'Guest Mode' (if 
applicable).

The Linewize Connect Education software is not deployed to personal 
Google accounts, personal Microsoft accounts, phones or tablets and 
therefore filtering and monitoring will not occur in these contexts.

The teachers will be sharing information and running demonstrations 
with the tamariki on Linewize so they have a clear understanding of how 
the system supports online safety and learning. Further information on 
Linewize can be found at https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/digital-
tech/
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SPORTS REGISTRATIONS
Sports Registrations close this week - Reminder, registrations close 
this Wednesday, 8 February 2023 at 3.00pm. Please click the 
following link to register - https://enrolmy.com/whenuapai-school

The following sports are available to choose from:

Basketball Netball

Hockey Ripper Rugby

Waterpolo/Flippaball

Further information about each sport including year levels, timings 
and age grades specific to each sport is available via a PDF document 
on Enrolmy.
Please note, touch and summer football will open on Enrolmy for 
registration later in the year, closer to those competition start dates.

Please note:
1. Teams that are entered will be based on the availability of 

coaches and managers.

2. Enrolmy website will give all relevant information specific to 
each sport.

3. Parents will be required to complete the Enrolmy online 
registration and agree to the terms and conditions if your
son/daughter wishes to participate.

4. There have been some price increases across individual sports 
for our 2023 sports to meet the delivery costs of these 
programmes.

5. After the teams have been finalised, individual student 
payment through KINDO will be required prior to the sport 
starting.

6. Please be aware of any cross over days and dates between 
sports when registering your son/daughter in their chosen 
sports.

Withdrawals of students after the sign-up date affect team makeup, 
entry fee payments, and costs per team plus overall planning. So 
please ensure your child is committed to playing the full season of 
their chosen sport/s.
There is no guarantee that parents that miss the registration cut-off 
date (Wednesday, 8th February at 3.00pm) will have a place in a 
team for their son or daughter. Allowances will only be made if a 
team is short and we need to recruit players.

To register your son or daughter via Enrolmy click on the following 
link - https://enrolmy.com/whenuapai-school
Create a password and log in (right-hand corner of the screen on this 
web page)

If you have any questions re sports, please email Greg Berry, HOD 
Sport, at gregb@whenuapai.school.nz

A Chess Coaching Programme will be held weekly on a 
Wednesday from 9.55am - 10.55am in the library

starting, Wednesday, 8 February 2023.
Please click here to register!

  
For our Policies and Procedures please visit 

SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/
User whenuapai  Password airport

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the copyright of 
SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced without written permission 

from SchoolDocs.

2023 Parent Handbook
There is a Parent Handbook available on our school 

website with lots of useful information. You can check 
it out by clicking on the following link:

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/

When: Thursday, 9 February 2023
Time: 8.15 - 9.15am
Where: Outside the school office.
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To access or to setup your account PLEASE CLICK HERE

The school donation for 2023 is:
$220 per child

Acknowledgements for your support:
Early payment incentive: if you pay 
your donation in full during Term 1, 
you will receive an early payment 
discount of 10% bringing the donation 
amount to $198.00 per child.
Termly Prize Draw: Once you have 
paid your full school donation - Go 
into the termly prize draw to be the 
lucky family that wins one child's 
donation back. One prize per term -
drawn in the last week of each term.
End of Year Prize Draw: Available to 
all families who make a donation to 
our kura (whether it is the full amount 
or not) a prize draw for $100 grocery 
voucher at the end of Term 4.

Online Payments
Payments can also be made online via 
internet banking:

School Bank Account details:
12-3085-0494188-00
Reference: Students Name
Details: The activity the payment is for

If you pay online for more than one 
activity or paying for more than one 
student and various activities, please 
email our Administration Manager
detailing what the payments are for.   

For any accounts queries please email:

Jo Wright - Administration Manager
pa@whenuapai.school.nz

sKids Before and After School Care


